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Minutes of Donegal Local and Community Development Committee in County House, Lifford at 10am on 1st October 2014
 
Attendance: 

Members - Seamus Neely, Michael Tunney, Cllr Niamh Kennedy, Cllr Martin McDermott, Cllr Marie Therese Gallagher, Micheal Mac Giolla Easbuig, Maire O’Leary, Shaun Purcell, Anthony Doogan, Paula Leonard, Susan McCauley, James Trearty, Jan Feenstra, PJ Hannon, Noreen Ní Mhaoldomhnigh, 
Apologies:  Paul Hannigan, Jim Slevin, Ethna Diver, James O’Donnell, 
Chief Officer – Micheál Ó hÉanaigh
Secretariat - Charles Sweeney, Christina O’Donnell

Attending – Caroline Britton, Loretta McNicholas, Barney McLaughlin, Eileen Burgers, Paddy Doherty, Denis Kelly, Colin McNulty, Eamonn Brown. 
Welcome 

Seamus Neely, Chief Executive, Donegal County Council and Chairperson of LCDC welcomed all to LCDC meeting and apologies were noted. 
1. Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes were proposed by Cllr Marie Therese Gallagher and seconded by Cllr Martin McDermott.
2. Matters Arising form the minutes
None

3. Update on Preparation  of Local Economic and Community Plan 

Denis Kelly, Central Planning Unit, Donegal County Council gave an overview and update of the process being undertaken in the preparation of the LECP. The various timeline targets were noted in relation to the various stages of the development of the LECP   A copy of the presentation was circulated along with a summary of the submissions that were received through the public consultation process 

Charles Sweeney, Administrative Officer, Donegal County Council updated the meeting with regard to a workshop held the previous day with development agencies in relation to the potential goals and objectives of the Community Plan.  The meeting was well attended and was very positive and productive.  A report will be drawn up which will inform further consultation with agencies and feed into the planning process.
It was agreed that the report would be posted on the internet and a copy of the link be emailed to each of the LCDC members. 

Cllr Martin McDermott stated the importance of community groups understanding the process.  He proposed that we should prepare a press release to explain the process and Cllr Niamh Kennedy seconded this.

Susan McCauley informed that meeting that an event was planned by the East Forum on the 11th October to explain the alignment process and new structures to community groups. 

Michael Heaney, Chief Officer indicated that we would utilise of social media, press and networks to ensure information was available to community groups. 
4. Update on PPN Establishment 
Charles Sweeney, Administrative Officer, Donegal County Council gave an update on the establishment of the Public Participation Network (PPN) Bona fida community organisations had been invited to register as members of the Donegal PPN in early August and the register was completed in mid September.  The PPN will be used for the purpose of filling the Secretariat and varies seats on committees. 
The membership of the PPN will be broken down by Municipal District and electoral pillars with both categories providing representatives onto the secretariat. It is proposed to nominate members onto the LCDC and the SPCs later this month and linkage groups will be set up for filling other seats. Charles acknowledged the work of the County Community Forum in assisting us to get to approx 440 groups registered to date. 
Susan McCauley raised the issue of creating links between the PPN members and Councillors in the Municipal Districts in an effort to further development issues
Michael Heaney, Chief Officer said that meetings between Elected Councillors and Municipal District PPN Groups would be beneficial if a relevant agenda was set out and that this would be explained. 

Cllr Marie Therese Gallagher said this was a good idea and suggested that it be brought before full council. 
5. Update on SICAP Programme
Due to the possibility of members having conflicts of interest in relation to the tendering of the SICAP programme no discussion was held on the matter.

The Chief Officer informed the meeting that Pobal and the Department had agreed with the proposal of the LCDC to retain the status quo with regard to lots and the well established coherent delivery areas long established in the county for the purpose of the SICAP programme   (Inishowen, the Gaeltacht, Donegal). 

Charles Sweeney, Administrative Officer, Donegal County Council gave a overview of the revised timelines and the role of the LCDC in relation to oversight of the evaluation and tender award process 
The LCDC Code of Conduct for Conflict of Interest and Declaration of Interest were circulated to the members to be signed and retuned before next meeting. 
A proposal on how to deal with potential Conflict of Interest will be brought to the next meeting to be agreed. 
Michael Heaney, Chief Officer explained that the evaluation team will be appointed by him and the sub committee will be appointed by the LCDC members’ at the next meeting when all conflict of interest forms are returned. 
Seamus Neely asked all to fill the forms and returned before the next meeting. 

6. Agree Dates for up coming meetings

11th November 2014 at 10 am in Lifford
2nd December 2014 at 10 am in Lifford

7. AOB
· LEADER
Michael Heaney received correspondence from the Department in relation to LEADER on behalf of the LCDC.  The LCDC will, through its Chief Officer, initiate preparation of the County Plan for this programme.   The CE’s of IDP, DLDC, Údarás na Gaeltachta and Comhar na nOileán will be invited by the Chief Officer to a preliminary meeting to initiate the process of preparing the Donegal LEADER/Rural Development Proposal.  
